De Anza Youth Soccer League
Board of Directors’ Meeting

MINUTES OF: Tuesday, March 23, 2010

Board Members Present:

Mike Vaggione — Treasurer Colin Corstorphine — 2" Vice President
Kathy Graham — Registrar Allen Madanipour - Referees
Bob Joyce — Secretary Chaouki Zahzah — Recreation Director

Members Present:
Kevin Thomas Mary Ann Fox Doreen Morales Becky LeFevre Stan Moffet

Kathy Gifford

+» Meeting called to order by Mike Vaggione at 7:30 pm
+*» Previous Meeting Minutes Approved

O Motion to accept by Becky LeFevre, 2" by Colin Corstorphine, vote: unanimous approval.

Reports of Officers and Committees

e President’s Report — John Plecque (John absent) — written text submitted

e Earthquakes Partnership — first game May 8, 2010 vs. the Redbulls.
e John has appointed Chaouki Zahzah as the new Rec Director.

e Treasurer’s Report - Mike Vaggione

0 -—see attached Treasurer’s Reports
= $143,604.35 in two cash accounts
= $18,957.82 — profit & loss for January 10, to March 10, 2010
=  budget statement attached

0 Michael raised the issue of the rec registration being lower than last spring, but the coaching expenses remain the
same. Michael asked that the rec director look at, and consider, ways to reduce the coaching expenses

e Registrar’s Report — Kathy Graham

0 CYSA State Cup roster freeze deadlines:
= March 26 (this friday), for older state cup
O 10 teams are still delinquent on spring fees due to the de anza league

e 1% Vice President’s Report — Art Zimmerman (Art absent) — written text submitted

e Fences come down on creekside 1 & 2 on March 25

e All de anza league fields need to be lined for the spring season by March 27

e No news on the smaller (8 v 8) field lining for the high school fields

e  Cupertino parks & rec department will discuss the possibility of volunteer help with field maintenance

e 2" Vice President — Colin Corstrorphine

0 No new city issues and no recent pad hearings
0 Asked for help in solving the lock problem at el quito park

e  Youth Development — Chaouki Zahzah
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e Chaoukiintroduced himself, talked about his experience with the rec program, and what he would like to accomplish
e Chaouki said he would look at ways to reduce the coaching expenses in light of the reduced spring rec registration
e  Director of Coaching — Terry Hays (Terry absent) — written text submitted

e National D course (residential) at Morgan Hill, July 7 — 11. Contact Joyce Bordley at the cysa office.

o Referee Report — Allen Madanipour

e Assignors from De Anza, Sunnyvale, MVLA, Almaden, So San Jose, Santa Cruz, & Morgan Hill, met with the District 2
referee coordinator to better refine the consistency across all leagues with respect to a) use of arbiter, b) referee
payment, & cancellation policies.

e The De Anza league now has a 24 hour cancellation policy. Teams that cancel the game with less than 24 hours notice
must pay the referees

e Allen wants the De Anza league do define the referee payment process for teams that violate the 24 notice cancellation

policy
e The new league website is up and running.
e Secretary — Bob Joyce

0 nothing to report

e Playing Leagues
D2 Spring League — George Tharakan (not present)

Delgado — Rob Larsen — (not present)

Abronzino — Kevin Thomas — Bob Joyce spoke about the district 2 league president’s decision to combine the
abronzino and delagado leagues into a single playing league (metro league) with just one administrative board

Norcal Premier — Terry Hays (not present)

Old Business

None

New Business

None

Next Meeting:

May 25, 2010 at 7:30pm at Creekside Park

Adjournment: 9:00pm Motion to Adjourn by Kathy Graham, 2" by Allen Madanipour, Unanimous approval
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